EULC CHURCH COUNCIL UPDATE
	Your Church Council has been meeting virtually for the past several months.  It is not an ideal situation, but we are making it work and continue to conduct Church business as best we can.  
	Financially we are doing fairly well.  Envelope contributions are behind our budgeted projections, but expenses are also a little lower.  Summer contributions tend to always be a little lower as many folks are on vacation or at the cabin.  Remember you can make your contribution electronically.  Details on the Church website.  Our biggest financial concern is the potential lost revenue from our Chicken Dinner event. 
	The Property Committee has been busy.  
New rain gutters on the parsonage.  They look great and will help keep the basement dry.  
There are new mobile hand sanitation stations in the Parish Center. If you do have a reason to be in the Parish Center, please remember to use the hand sanitizer immediately upon entering.  Another hand sanitizer will be placed in Church. 
Door locks at the Parish Center have been changed and upgraded.  An electronic entry system increases the safety of our employees, can track who enters the building, and limits the need to issue many building keys.
Parish Center usage guidelines have been developed and are available by contacting our Administrator, Darcy Akerberg.   
Church doors.  The contractor is waiting for a couple of specialty routers that are needed to produce the door trim.  They hope to begin work on the doors within two weeks of receiving the routers.  Hopefully by August 15.  
Kitchen upgrade.  A committee is being formed that will include members of the property, food/fellowship, finance, church council, and members at large.  Please let us know if you would like to be on the committee. 
New cabinets for the chime equipment have been installed in the Heritage Room at Church.  Thanks to Ron Hitzeman and others.  
COVID-19 is a major topic of discussion at Church Council meetings.  We discuss when, if, and how we may open the Sanctuary for Sunday service.  There is no easy answer and we appreciate everyone’s patience and understanding.  We know some other congregations are conducting Sunday services in their buildings. Being able to do so generally requires a much bigger Sanctuary than ours.   With proper social distancing, we might be able to seat 25-30 members for a Sunday service.  Drive-in parking lot services and virtual services will continue for now.  
We are pleased to welcome Alyssa Leistiko as a member of your Church Council.  She will fill the vacancy created by Josh Bugbee’s resignation. 
A special thank you to Larry and Janet Cruse who have donated an upright baby grand piano to be placed in our Sanctuary.  
